
 

PRESIDENT’S KORNER—Felicia Paredes 
Hello Neighbors! Hope everyone had a wonderful summer! While the stores already have the Christ-
mas décor out, we have lots to do before then. 
 

While we were away, the board received news that after many years of service, our lawn company 
would no longer be handling our entrance flower beds. Our previous company was giving us a great 
deal and finding a replacement is proving challenging. If you have a green thumb and some time, we’d 
love to form a garden club to help keep these maintained.  
 

Our annual National Night Out will be held on October 2nd. Come meet your neighbors, the board and 
our local Seminole County deputies while enjoying light refreshments.  
 

Also, in October, we will be conducting our General Membership Meeting on the 11th at Watson Real-
ty across from Walgreens on Howell Branch Road. We encourage all to attend and participate.  
 

During the summer, I received some calls about potholes and overgrown grass. All of these are han-
dled by Seminole County. For potholes, you can set up a ticket online under their 311 system and for 
grass, email code enforcement at: Reportacodeviolation@seminolesheriff.org. Please note grass 
needs to be 8” or more to be considered overgrown or in violation of the county code.  
 

We are proud to live in our lovely community, we just ask that everyone help keep it that way.   
 

Thanks, and I hope to see many of you in the King Arthurs Court cul-de-sac next month.  
 

Felicia 

 by the  

Winter Woods Directory Assistance 
President Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Vice President Joe Gmerek 407-671-5186 jgmerek31@gmail.com 

Secretary Debra Stephey 407-657-7309 dastephey@yahoo.com 

Treasurer Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
Coordinator Larry Stephey 407-657-7309 ldstephey@yahoo.com 

OTHER SUPPORT 
Membership Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

Streets & Lighting Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Community Improvements Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

Yard of the Month Joe Gmerek 407-671-5186 jgmerek31@gmail.com 

Welcome to Winter Woods Carol Monaco 407-739-4747 carol.monaco1@gmail.com 

EVENTS 
Garage Sale open   

Christmas Decorations Debra Stephey 407-657-7309 dastephey@yahoo.com 
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July 
1535 Nottingham 

Dale and Sabrina Pettus 

June 
2015 Sussex Road 

Altamae Pierick 

August 
2119 North Hampton Circle 

Sue Jones 

Congratulations! 

Do you have a green thumb 
or just like to play in the dirt? 

 
Many years ago Winter Woods had an 
active Garden Club whose members 
enjoyed keeping our entrance flower 
beds, the front circle, and island  beau-
tiful throughout the year. The HOA paid 
for all the plants and the Garden Club 
members planted the plants. 

 

INTERESTED? 
 

Please call Joe Gmerek at 407-671-5186 
or email your board at 

winterwoodshoa@gmail.com 
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Neighborhood Watch —Larry Stephey 
We have had reports of at least three illegal entries of vehicles here in Winter Woods within the past few 
weeks.  They were along Nottingham near King James and King Johns.  In these cases, the vehicles were 
left unlocked and seem to have occurred in the overnight hours. 
 

While it is easy to forget to lock the vehicle after racing home from the store or other activity, there are near-
by individuals who will take advantage of that oversight to enrich themselves at your expense. 
 

Not all of us are asleep during those hours and someone may have seen something.  In this case, reporting 
what you saw weeks after the event may not be that helpful.  Nevertheless, identifying characteristics could 
be useful. 
 

More importantly, though, now that you are alert to ongoing criminal activity, please report all suspicious 
activity to the Sheriff’s office.  If you are uncertain that it is a crime in progress, call the non-emergency 
number of 407-665-6650 and tell them what you see.  There is no reason for a person to be wandering 
around late at night trying car door handles.  Such activity needs to be reported immediately. 
 

Larry Stephey 
Coordinator, Winter Woods Neighborhood Watch 
407-657-7309,  
ldstephey@yahoo.com 
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We LOVE Our Pets! 
Over the summer, we have received a number of pet complaints so we’d like to remind everyone 
of the following items in the Seminole County code regarding animal control: 

Sec. 20.17. - Animals at-large prohibited; custody and confinement authorized. 

(a) 
It shall be unlawful for any animal owner to allow either willfully or through failure to exercise due 
care and control, his animals to run at-large upon public property, unless said public property ex-
pressly authorizes the same, or upon private property of others, including common areas of con-
dominiums, cluster homes, planned unit developments, and community associations without the 
consent of all owners thereof, unless said private property owners authorize the same by ex-
press or implied consent. 
(b) 
When any domestic animal is found at-large anywhere within the County, whether licensed or 
otherwise and whether owned or otherwise, said animal may be taken into custody by the animal 
control official or other law enforcement officer to be impounded at the animal shelter and dis-
posed as provided in Section 20.30. 
 

Sec. 20.18. - Urinating and defecating. 
It shall be unlawful for any animal owner to permit, either willfully or through failure to exercise 
due care and control, any animal to soil, defile, urinate, defecate, on any private or public proper-
ty other than that of the owner without expressed or implied consent. 
 

 
So, please keep your pets on a leash when walking them in the neighborhood for their safety 
and the safety of other neighbors who may be outside as you walk by and please remember to 
carry your pooper-scooper and baggie with you so that you can clean-up after your pet. Regard-
less of how large or small your animal is, no one likes to step in a pile of doggie-doo as they walk 
through their yard or mow their grass. 
 
Thanks for keeping our neighborhood safe and being considerate of our neighbors. 



 
Did you receive this news-

letter via email? 
 

If not, please send an email to 
Nell at necolbert@usa.net 

so that you can be added to our 
resident database. 

Are YOU a new homeowner or 
renter in Winter Woods? 

 
Please contact Carol Monaco at  

407-739-4747 or  
carol.monaco1@gmail.com   
for your Welcome packet. 



GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
September, 2018           Page 6 

As usually occurs, our Winter Woods Homeowners Association General Membership meeting will 
occur on the second Thursday in October, October 11, 2018 at 7:30 p.m. at the Watson Reality Of-
fice on Howell Branch Road. What will be unusual about this meeting is that there will be a vote to 
increase our annual dues by $10 from $15 per year to $25 per year. 
 

It has been more than ten years since the last increase and probably more like twenty.  So, it is 
about time.  But not just for that.  For the last twenty years or more a long-time member, Jerry Hill, 
had been using his association with the Xerox Corporation to print our neighborhood newsletters 
(Winter Woods News) at little or no cost.  As you might remember, Jerry passed away this past 
year.  Since that time, your association has been paying between $100 and $200 per month for 
newsletter printing. 
 

Additionally, the Winter Woods Homeowners Association has been paying a lawn care service to 
weed and trim our three sign areas at the entrances to our neighborhood as well as the circles to 
our entrance on Winter Woods Blvd.  As you may have noticed, that service stopped at the end of 
June.  The bids now coming in are much higher than what we were paying. 
 

The islands along Winter Woods Blvd. have an interesting story.  The Board has approached the 
neighboring apartments and businesses along the road for help with the expense in the past.  They 
have always refused to help cover the costs so our Association covered the entire cost because 
we felt it important to help protect our property values.  We are approaching them again, and per-
haps the results will be different this time. 
 

Our By-Laws require that our Board have ten members or more.  It appears beginning next year 
we may have less than ten, so we need more board members.  We are limited by what we can or 
should do, by expenses and laws.  Unlike most other newer neighborhoods, the WWHA is a VOL-
UNTARY association.  You may have heard stories of enforced house paint colors or lawn types 
and hundreds of dollars in required dues in other neighborhoods.  None of that is true here.  Per-
haps that may be one reason why you ARE here. 
 

In any event, the upcoming General Membership meeting may be one of the most important we 
have had in years.  We need more money to continue the services we’ve all come to enjoy like our 
monthly newsletter and nicely manicured entrance ways, and we need more people willing to serve 
as members of our Board.   
 

We encourage everyone in Winter Woods to attend our annual General Membership meeting on 
October 11th. 







MEMBERSHIP UPDATE—Nell Colbert 
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I hope everyone had a wonderful summer! We received memberships from six families over the 
summer. We’re glad you’re part of our HOA!  
 
As of August 18th, we have 137 families (49%) who are members of the WWHA. While none of 
our streets have hit 100% yet, congratulations go out to the families who live on Winter Woods 
Blvd. for achieving 80% membership, to the families on King Edwards Court. for achieving 75%, 
and to the families on Japonica for achieving 68% membership! Here are our new members who 
joined us this summer: 
 
JAPONICA ROAD 
1963 Marion and Rafaela Evans (paid for 2019) 
 
KING ARTHURS COURT 
1957 Richard Steiger 
 
KING EDWARDS COURT 
2260 Paul Bock 
 
POINCIANA ROAD 
2252 The McWilliams Family (paid 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021) 
2312 Jonathan and Mallory Quintero 
 
TAMERINE 
2243 Amy Beckwith 
2255 The Creasman Family 
 
Please check your records and if you have not sent in your dues for 2018, please drop them in 
the mail TODAY while you’re thinking about it.  
 
Make your check payable to WWHA and mail it to: 
   Winter Woods Homeowners Association 
   PO Box 342 
   Goldenrod, FL 32733-0342 
 
If you’d prefer, you can pay by credit card or your PayPal account. Just use the link below to pay 
your dues by either credit card or your PayPal Account. Dues are $15; the extra dollar is to cover 
the PayPal/Credit Card processing fee. 

 

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=GWMKGJY5HRTQ6  

 

To pay using your PayPal account, just log in. To pay by credit card, click on the “Pay by Debit 
or Credit card” tab at the bottom of the PayPal screen, just below the PayPal log-in. 
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Here are the membership statistics by street – see how your street compares to the others: 
 

 
 
 
Payments received after August 18th will be shown in the October newsletter. Thank you to every-
one who has already paid dues for 2018.  Please remember, it’s NEVER too late to support your 
homeowners’ association for 2018. 
 

STREET # OF HOUSES # PAID TO DATE % PAID TO DATE 

        

        

Coventry 12 6 50% 
East Hampton Circle 19 10 53% 
Japonica 19 13 68% 
King Alpine's 11 5 45% 
King Arthur's 9 5 56% 
King Charles 9 5 56% 
King Edward's 8 6 75% 
King Henry's 11 6 55% 
King James 11 7 64% 
King John's 11 3 27% 
King Richard's 9 4 44% 
North Hampton Circle 12 3 25% 
Nottingham Drive 41 12 29% 
Poinciana Road 34 19 56% 
Sussex 44 19 43% 
Tamerine 3 2 67% 
West Hampton Circle 9 4 44% 
Winter Woods Blvd. 10 8 80% 
        
TOTALS 282 137 49% 
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Come meet your neighbors, enjoy 
some light refreshments, talk with our 
local deputies, and have some FUN! 
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